
Village School PSA 
November 10th 2009 

Meeting Notes 
 
 
 
Andria Wojtunik called the meeting to order at 9:42 am.  Andria led the Pledge of 
Allegiance and alerted everyone to the fire exits.   
 
 

Executive Reports 
 

Membership: Linda Lautenberg stated that we now have 435 
families in Membership. 
  

Fundraising:         Both Laurie Tascione and Cathy D’Orazio were not 
present at the meeting so Andria thanked them and 
all of the volunteers for a successful Ladies Night 
Out. 

  

Correspondence: Pam Hroblak passed around a thank you note. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Claudine was not in attendance so Andria spoke on 
her behalf and discussed the treasurer’s report that 
Claudine prepared 

 
Principal’s Report: Ms. Giacobbe stated that the H1N1 consent form 

was just to get a head count of how many children 
at Village school would want the vaccine.  Ms. 
Giacobbe thanked Laurie Fontana for a successful 
Red Ribbon Week.  She spoke about the Halloween 
Safety discussion that that was sponsored by the 
Holmdel Police Department.  She stated that the 
Halloween Parade and Ladies Night Out were very 
successful and fun events.  Ms. Giacobbe reviewed 
the PLSC which is new this year in the State of NJ.  
It is a Learning Community for Teachers and all 
staff at Village School will be attending.  She stated 
that yesterday was the first unannounced lock down 
drill.  She closed by telling everyone that there is 
1:10 pm dismissals on November 20, 23, 24 and 25. 

  



Vice Principal: Dr. Ledford thanked everyone for a wonderful 
Ladies Night Out.  She asked that throughout the 
year if parents could email her pictures from special 
events because she does and end of year slide show. 

  
Teacher’s Rep: No Report 

  
President: Andria thanked all of the volunteers who helped out 

for Ladies Night out including: Laurie, Kathy, 
Linda, Maria Curreri, Judith Richards, ticket sales 
volunteers and Ms. Giacobbe, Dr. Ledford, Mrs. 
Barbera and all of the staff for attending and 
supporting the PSA.  Andria thanked Red Bank 
Gastroenterology who sponsored the D.J.  Andria 
discussed the differences in the Go Box and Go Bag 
and how they were getting stocked.  Andria 
discussed the proposed PSA gifts and asked for a 
motion to accept, which they were accepted by 
Christine Reddington and Laurie Fontana.  Andria 
reviewed the Treasurers Report, the balance is 
$65,438.50.  The Treasurer’s Report was accepted 
by Darlene Kiss and Anna Vander Woude.  Andria 
also discussed the following items: There will be a 
used clothing drive at Satz Nov. 11-18th.  H1N1 
permission slips are due by November 13th.  The 
Newsletter will continue to go home via kid mail 
until the school wide e-mail distribution list is 
complete.  The next deadline foe the newsletter is 
Nov. 19th.  Satz is performing “It’s a Wonderful 
Life” on Thursday and Friday at 7 PM.  Indian Hill 
will have its fall play “Beauty and the Beast” on 
Dec 4th.  On Dec. 3rd Satz will sponsor the Holmdel 
Hazzards vs. Harlem Wizards.   

 

Committee Reports: 
 

Arise: No Report. 
 

Art Appreciation:      Kindergarten classes will begin their lessons after 
the New Year.   First, Second and Third 
Grades will have lesson 1 completed by the 
end of November. 

 



Bingo Night:               No Report  
 

Board of Education:  Ana Vander Woude stated that the next meeting 
will be Nov. 18th at 8 pm.  The Board of Ed is in the 
process of reviewing the policies of student conduct 
5131.  

 

Bus Safety:                 Chimin Hu thanked the volunteers for last month. 
 
 

Carnival:                     No Report. 

 
Cultural Assemblies:  The next assembly is January 14th...   

 
Drug and  
Alcohol Liaison: Laurie Fontana stated that the food drive 

was very successful.  The money raised will 
be used to support the “Heroes for Cool 
Kids Program”.  Operation Medicine 
Cabinet will be this Saturday 

 
 Games Coordinator: Jane Zysk stated that all games, puzzles, 

books and legoes were distributed last 
month. 

 

Go Green Committee: No Report. 
 
HCAA Liaison: Laurie Fontana stated that Satz will perform 

“It’s a Wonderful Life” on the 12th and 13th.  
The Holmdel Theatre Guild will be next 
week.  “Beauty and the Beast” will be on 
Dec. 4th at Indian Hill.  

 
HFEE Liaison: The World Language Lab gift initiative was 

discussed.  

 
Historian: Cheryllee Schachel would like pictures 

emailed to her at clschachel@yahoo.com. 

 



Holiday Shop: Christine Reddington stated that the Holiday 
Shop will be Dec. 1-4th and information will 
be coming home this week via kid mail. 

 
Hospitality: Suzanne Niro reported that she now has two 

backup volunteers. 
 

Newsletter: Next deadline is due November 19th to 
Adrienne Burmeister.  

 

Op Get Out the Vote: No Report. 
 
Plant Sale: No Report 
 

Publicity: Darlene Kiss discussed what will be on the 
sign this month. 

 

School Store: The next school store will be this Thursday 
during lunch and recess. 

 

Special Projects: No Report. 

 
Specialized Fundraising: Jane Zysk stated that box tops were mailed 

on 10/27 and we should receive $575 in 
December.  She asked that we all keep 
saving box tops, labels, cell phones.  
Received a check for $55.50 for recycling 
cell phones.  We have $90.59 on account 
with Funding Factory.  She also stated that 
the Tyson Project A+ labels are worth 24 
cents.  She closed by stating that Shop and 
Stop A+ Bonus program will give Village 
School money every time we shop, so 
register your card online at 
www.stopandshop.com/aplus. 

 
Student Directory: No Report. 
 

Sunshine: Laurie Fontana stated that cards were sent to 
Steve Roger’s whose wife had a baby and to 
Marge Longo who had a death in the family. 

http://www.stopandshop.com/aplus


 
 Sweatshirts: Ruth Davis stated that we made a little over 

$1800. 
  

Website Position: No report. 

 
New Business: None  
 

Old Business:   None 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:30AM by Ms. Giacobbe and Ruth Davis. 
      


